
 

 

 

 

To:  City Council 

From:  Peter Brixius / Michael Murphy 

Date:  March 9th, 2021 

Cc: 

Dear Council: 

In meetings between the City and Pro Velocity we have defined a need to upgrade our server 

infrastructure.  Currently we have 2 servers.  Both units are not rack mounted which causes issues with 

space and air flow.  One server’s warranty has expired and is having hardware failure.   The other is close 

to losing warranty and does not have the same hardware.   Mismatched hardware causes issue with 

redundancy and failover success.  Both servers also need operating system upgrades.  Microsoft will not 

support server 2008 in the next few years.  The SAN used to store the virtual servers for the city is also 

out of warranty.  The current SAN is using old fashion disk drives.  Upgrading the SSD drives will improve 

performance by up to 10 times.   The SAN is also only using 1 GB network cards and switch.  Upgrading 

to 10GB cards and a 10GB capable switch will improve performance and reduce data corruption. 

The Pro Velocity quote for the hardware components necessary to complete this replacement is 

$38,147.  The City’s budget for the project is $40,000.   

We recommend moving ahead as the upgrades look to be essential for continued stable operation and 

data security. 

 

Peter Brixius  

Craig City Manager 

(970) 826-2023 
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